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						  	    	           MINUTES – Draft 
			        	         			           COLLEGE ACADEMIC COUNCIL
					       	 			January 30, 2017
	Chair
	Jeff Ross
	Present

	Academic Representatives
	Algonquin Centre for Construction Excellence
	Jeff Ross
	Present

	
	School of Advanced Technology
	Sean Beingessner
	Present

	
	School of Business
	Judy Puritt
	Present

	
	School of Health and Community Studies
	Judy Flieler
	Present

	
	School of Hospitality and Tourism
	Mario Ramsay
	Regrets

	
	School of Media and Design
	Steve Neumann
	Present

	
	General Arts and Science 
	Jonathan Parker
	Present

	
	Career & Academic Access Centre
	Kilmeny West
	Present

	
	Language Institute
	Claire Tortolo
	Present

	
	Police and Public Safety Institute
	Jack Wilson
	Present

	
	Algonquin College in the Ottawa Valley
	Frank Christinck
	Present

	
	Algonquin Heritage Institute
	Rod Bain
	Present

	
	Counsellors
	Sandra Fraser Pross
	Present

	
	Librarians
	Brenda Mahoney
	Present

	Support Staff Representative
	Deborah Buck
	Present

	Student Representatives
	Egor Evseev, President, Students’ Association
	Present

	
	Lev Kozhevnikov, Director, Students’ Association
	Regrets

	
	Abby Sun, Director, Students’ Association
	Regrets

	COL
	Rebecca Volk
	Present

	Past Chair
	Leslie Wyman
	Present

	Dean
	Jim Kyte, School of Hospitality and Tourism 
	Present

	Chair
	Sherryl Fraser, General Arts & Science 
	Regrets

	Ex-Officio Members:
	Senior Vice President, Academic
	Claude Brulé
	Regrets

	
	Vice President, Student Services 
	Laura Stanbra
	Present

	
	Registrar
	Krista Pearson
	Present

	Guests:
	Mark Leduc, Executive Director, Academic Operations & Planning
Sandy Heron, Manager of Student Persistence
Trina Budd, Manager, Centre for Accessible Learning





1.	Call to Order 
	Jeff Ross called the meeting to order. He advised that a number of members will be arriving late as they are attending the vigil of solidarity in recognition of the shooting at the Quebec City mosque on January 29, 2017

2.	Approval of Agenda – January 30, 2017
Jack Wilson moved the agenda be approved as amended. Jonathan Parker seconded the motion. 

3.	Approval of Minutes – November 28, 2016
	Steve Neumann moved that the minutes of November 28, 2016 be approved as amended. The motion was seconded by Jonathan Parker.

4.	Information Items

4.1	AA30 Program Suspension
	The amendment to policy statement 14 was received by Council for information. It was noted that the wrong link was provided. (Secretary’s note: the transmittal was revised, redistributed and reposted.) 

	Action:  N. Makila 

5.	Business Arising

5.1	“Bring Your Own Device” BYOD Initiative
	Leslie Wyman requested clarification of the history of the implementation of the BYOD strategy and whether or not programs can choose to “opt out”. Jeff Ross advised that the subject matter experts were not available to attend the meeting today.
	
	Krista Pearson noted that 98% of the College programs are BYOD compliant and as such a recommendation is being made to merge the Information Technology fee and the BYOD fee resulting in net savings per semester for the student.

	It was noted that students do not necessarily buy the recommended device due to financial constraints. Additionally, General Arts and Science programs are pathway programs and there is a challenge with purchasing a device for the one-year program and then again the following year when they move into their program of choice. 

	Recall:	February 27, 2017

	
5.2	Retention Initiative – Education Policy Research Initiative (At Risk Students)
	Mark Leduc, Executive Director, Academic Operations and Planning and Sandy Heron, Manager of Student Persistence were welcomed to the meeting.

	Leslie Wyman spoke to her request for clarification regarding the identification of “at-risk” students and the Education Policy Research Initiative (EPRI). A concern that the College may be profiling students was raised.

	Mark Leduc advised that Academic Operations and Planning leveraged data gathered by Business Intelligence and the EPRI Project data (using predictive modeling for students at risk of leaving college to drive early alert and intrusive advising interventions) to identify 354 students at the College who may need extra help in order to make it through the semester. The students were selected at random to receive either an email or a phone call to determine which contact method would be the best way to connect with students. Confidentiality and non-disclosure clauses were in effect. 

	The pilot was communicated to Student Success Specialists, Chairs, and Deans in October and November, as well as to Academic Advisors (through the Academic Advising Newsletter). The result of the pilot showed that the email was not as successful a means of reaching out to students as was the phone call. 

	Mark described the predictive study framework noting that the results are still being assessed and that all student information is confidential.

	Recall:	Mark Leduc 

5.3 	Classroom Scheduling and Student Retention
	Ron Bain asked whether the College collects data comparing scheduling with retention rates by program. Specifically, is there a correlation between retention and the times when programs are primarily scheduled (e.g. exclusively day-time vs primarily day-time vs. heavily evening). 

	Mark Leduc advised that the College does not currently do this analysis. However, he will take the suggestion under advisement. Members elaborated on concerns regarding scheduling.

	Action:	Mark Leduc

5.4	Professional Development (PD) Funding
[bookmark: _GoBack]	Jack Wilson advised that since professional development is integral to the Faculty Professional Development Program, the dispersion of funds in support of professional development is relevant to discussion at Council within the context of the Minister’s Binding Policy. Duane McNair, Vice President, Finance and Administration reported that $1.85M was budgeted for PD last year. It would be helpful if the College could explain what the process is for disbursement and if it is equitable across the College.

	Recall:  At the discretion of the Vice Presidents.

5.5	Student Course Feedback – Bonus Marks
	Jack Wilson advised that he has been made aware of faculty awarding bonus marks to students for completing their Student Course Feedback (SCF), although the feedback is set up to be anonymous. Mark Leduc agreed that providing bonus marks is an inappropriate strategy for increasing response rate and faculty have been/are advised accordingly.

	Some concerns were identified as follows:
· Some faculty are actively discouraging students from completing the SCF.
· There is a student myth that responses can be tracked through Blackboard.
· There is confusion around deadlines since final grades are available on Blackboard before the SCF close date.  It was noted that the BB grades are not the official grades.


6. 	New Business

6.1	Accommodations
	Trina Budd, Manager, Centre for Accessible Learning, was welcomed to the meeting. She spoke to a PowerPoint presentation overview of medical documentation guidelines for student accommodations as outlined by the Ontario Human Rights Commission (OHRC). (Secretary’s Note: the presentation is posted to the SharePoint site.) She noted that some accommodations will be easy to put in place while others will be more complicated and will take multiple meetings. She emphasized that everyone across the province is struggling with the direction provided by the OHRC, noting that a professional development session is scheduled for March on this subject. Further communication to the College community and training are in development.

	The topic generated considerable discussion:
· OHRC directs that we need to “reasonably consider” a request. An example was provided.
· When recording in the classroom, the recorder is to be turned off when personal discussions arise; having said that, there is recording going on all the time and the problem is that personal information is captured.
· Putting an accommodation in place for theory classes/exams is easier (i.e. providing extended time). However, it is much more complicated when the accommodation incorporates lab work and again the type of lab work.
· The student expects that all programs are accessible and we reflect this in program recruitment. Note that it is considered discriminatory if we say “you can’t do this.” The student has decided that this is what he or she wants to do and expects to be accommodated. This is where it gets problematic. In effect, if we have accepted them into the program, we are responsible for ensuring accommodations.
· An area of debate is how far back the retro accommodation is to be applied.
· An Advisory Committee has been formed that will assist us with the more challenging cases.

	Trina noted that we are at the beginning of the process and as we move forward, we look forward to having procedures/protocols in place that will provide a framework for us to work within. She thanked Council for the opportunity to discuss the subject, noting that there will be further opportunities to continue the discussion.

6.2	Survey Results – Jack Wilson
	Jack Wilson spoke to the results of the survey conducted by the Faculty Union on the start-up of the Fall 2016 term. Questions focused on orientation, Blackboard, text resources (eText and hard copy), and Outlook from the perspective of faculty and how they thought their students felt. The survey results have been posted on the SharePoint site and a transmittal will be provided for the next meeting.

	Recall:	February 27, 2017

6.2	Review of College Academic Council Mandate
	Jack Wilson advised of the possibility that the current CAC policy is restrictive compared to the Minister’s Binding Policy. A transmittal will be prepared for discussion at the next meeting.

	Recall:	February 27, 2017 


7.	Adjournment
There being no further business, S. Neumann moved the meeting adjourn. The motion was seconded by Sean Beingessner. All members were in favour.


School/Department Reports
Following are some guidelines for members when preparing their reports:
1.	Each Council member is representing their School and reports should reflect School activities.
2.	Focus on “good news” items.
3.	Share highlights of School Academic Council meetings.
5.	Submit electronic copies of your report to the Committee Secretary.

The reports should focus on academic issues identified at School Academic Councils. Usually such items are addressed in conjunction with the Chairs and Deans. However, often these are cross-college focused and as such may be brought forward to the College Academic Council.

No reports provided for January 30, 2017 meeting.
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